Dear Parent(s) or Guardian(s),

I would like to welcome you and your child to my Earth and Environmental Science class. My name is Russell Smith and this is my eighth year as a Science teacher (fourth year teaching at Harnett Central High School). I am originally from Chicago IL, where I received my Bachelor’s degree in Biology. Prior to becoming a teacher, I worked in Sales & Marketing in the pharmaceutical industry for a number of years.

I am looking forward to getting to know both you, and your HCHS student. Good communication between parent(s)/guardian(s), teacher, and student is essential for your child’s academic growth and success. Please feel free to contact me to discuss any matter pertaining to his or her progress and/or wellbeing. 
I would like to briefly discuss my homework policy. While formal homework is not frequently assigned, if a student does not complete his or her classroom assignment, then it automatically defaults to homework unless instructed otherwise. This will be the case most often. All homework is to be completed and turned in at the beginning of class the following day unless given an assigned due date. All assignments turned in late are subject to point reduction or a grade of zero. The purpose of homework is three-fold: to reinforce what we have learned in class, and to teach responsibility and work ethics. Students who complete their homework and or review materials prior to class are much better prepared and more likely to actively engage in learning and perform their best on labs, quizzes, and tests. Moreover, it is strongly recommended that a student spends a minimum of 30 minutes reviewing class notes and materials each night prior to attending class the next day. Students should study a minimum of an hour prior to a quiz and 2 to 3 hours in preparation for a unit test.
In addition, students have the opportunity to review materials online outside the classroom. You can access and monitor assignments from my website. You can assist your student using the numerous resources found on my website. Practice Reviews are available at Quia.com and consist of 40 to 60 review questions that are specific to each topic. They can be taken multiple times. The goal is to achieve 90% or better, and they count as a quiz grade. Students should also review key vocabulary terms at Quizlet.com. Both of these learning tools are excellent means for students’ self-assessment. 

The instructional methodology for the class closely follows an inquiry based format, which is in contrast to direct instruction which is highly dependent upon memorization. Lecturing is therefore kept to a minimum. Inquiry based pedagogy is instruction that reflects an investigative approach, empirical technique, and reliance on evidence to make new discoveries and construct new knowledge. Students will most often learn in small groups through online research and simulations, observations of nature, lab activities, data analysis and inferences, and reading pertinent materials. The purpose of this teaching method is to enhance students’ critical thinking skills and develop self-learners who can work well collaboratively. While this may initially be challenging for many students, they most often adapt well and flourish. The main goal is to develop independent learners who are prepared for the rigor of college. 
Please feel free to contact me to ask questions, address concerns, or just check on your child’s progress. You can contact me by phone at (910) 436-1436 ext. 823 or e-mail: rsmith5@harnett.k12.nc.us. You can access assignments and resources on my website that is accessible through the school’s website.
Sincerely,
Russell Smith
Teacher’s Wish List


Facial tissues


Hand sanitizer


Tennis balls


Dry erase markers (colors)


Colored copying paper


Screen cleaning wipes


Hand lotion








